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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

Student Achievement
Congratulations to all our students who have been selected for the 2023 Victorian State 
Team Squads in Volleyball.

This is an amazing achievement and I wish all students well in their endeavours.
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Thursday 15 June
General Achievement Test (GAT)

Friday 23 June
Last Day of Term 2 (2:30pm finish)

Thursday 13 July
State Cross Country
Year 9 into 10 Information Evening

Tuesday 18 July
Year 10 into 11 Information Evening

Friday 21 July
Year 12 Formal at Leonda by the Yarra
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Planning For 2024 - Update
Our work for the start of the 2024 school year is proceeding well.

In a previous edition of this newsletter, I outlined the changes to the structure of the day 
from a four period day to a five period day and the organisation of the day in terms of 
teaching lessons and breaks. What we had not identified at that point in time was the start 
and end of the day for students.

We have very little flexibility in that a large number of our students rely on buses for their 
transport to and from school. We have been in contact with the bus company to see if there 
was any flexibility in the pickup times from both the Eltham Station at the start of the day or 
from the school at the end of the day which would then allow us to set start and finish times 
that would better suit our school program and the students.

Unfortunately, the response was not positive and therefore we will need to work within the 
parameters set by the bus company. Whilst the start and finish time for students won’t be 
too different to what it is now, the following is an indication of where we are heading:

8:52 – 9:04	 Involve/ Tutorial Session 

9:06 –   10:05	 Period 1 

10:07 – 11:06	 Period 2 

11:06 – 11:26	 Recess 

11:26 – 12:25	 Period 3 

12:27 – 1:26	 Period 4 

1:26 – 2:11	 Lunch

 2:11 – 3:10	 Period 5

I will confirm these times in due course and will keep you updated of any further decisions 
in relation to 2024 planning.

Eltham High School STEAM Centre
Work on the development of the EHS STEAM Centre is on the way. The school has already 
engaged with the Victorian Schools Building Authority, outlining our education rationale for 
the need for such a facility to enhance the learning of our students and teachers.

The outcome of this work initially is the development of the School’s Facilities Masterplan 
and post this, conversations will begin with architects for the design of the space.

We are excited to be involved in this work and although this adds to our workload, we are 
very pleased that we are already on the move with this project towards achieving our goal 
for our students.

There is not much to report on at this stage, but rest assured that I will keep you informed 
as we proceed with this work. Shortly we will be communicating our plan to undertake this 
work to our local and wider community. 

Eltham Drama
EHS Junior Drama will be presenting a double feature:  

Improvlympics and You Suck
The Year 7 Drama students will present an improvised competition you won’t soon forget.

The Year 8 Drama students will present a comedy about vampires called ‘You Suck!’

Time: 6:30 - 8:30pm

Venue: Drama Space (111)

Dates: Wednesday 14 June, Thursday 15 June

Bookings can be made through Trybooking

Tickets -   Adult $20
	        Students/Child/Concession $15

https://www.trybooking.com/CIVUP

Please support our up-and-coming performers by attending their performance on one of 
the scheduled nights.

Reminders: This Must Be the Place – Valeriy Taouk
Congratulations to Valeriy Taouk (Class of 2021, Everard House) who as the recipient of the 
Nyora Studio Gallery Art Award in 2021 has been working towards his first exhibition. Valeriy 
also demonstrates that he continues to live the values of our school including, the pursuit 
of excellence, individuality, creativity, respect for diversity and integrity.

Valeriy’s exhibition titled “This Must Be the Place” opens on 18 June at Nyora Studio Gallery, 
2:00 – 5:00pm. Guest speaker, Lauren McNally.

SCHOOL CALENDAR 2023

JUNE

Wednesday 14
•	Boroondara Choral Eisteddfod Choir 		
	 Performance
•	NMR Cross Country
•	Big Sister Experience
•	Junior Drama Performance

Thursday 15
•	2023 General Achievement Test (GAT)
•	Junior Drama Performance

Friday 16
•	Year 11 OES - Daytrip to Yarra River 		
	 Whitewater Rafting
•	Premier Leage Volleyball - Round Two
•	Wind Ensemble Workshop with Eltham 	
	 Primary School

Monday 19
•	Volleyball Gala Day - Year 7
•	Year 10 Pathways Day
•	Year 12 Group Photo
•	Year 10 Outdoor Education Bushwalk - 	
	 Mt Kooyoora

Wednesday 21
•	Go Girl Go for IT 2023 - Deakin 		
	 University
•	Senior Drama Performance
•	Year 7 Round Robin

Thursday 22
•	Year 11 - 12 Subject Selection Assembly

Friday 23
•	Last day of Term 2 (2:30pm finish)
•	Year 9 Recreational Activities - Ice 		
	 Skating

JULY

Wednesday 12
•	Symphonic Band Sectional Day 2023

Thursday 13
•	State Cross Country
•	Year 9 into Year 10 Information Evening

Friday 14 - Saturday 15
•	Symphonic Band Music Camp

Monday 17 - Tuesday 18
•	Training Band Music Camp

Tuesday 18
•	Year 10 into Year 11 Information Evening
•	Year 7 Sport - Hoop City Excursion
•	Year 7 Sport - Zumba & Pilates Excursion
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Exhibition Dates: 17 June – 2 July 2023

Gallery Hours: 11:00am – 5:00pm Saturday and Sunday only (or by appointment)

Address: 1 Nyora Rd Eltham Vic 3095

Gallery Inquiries: 0412 054 433 

The exhibition is a collection of photographic and 
mixed media works documenting belonging and 
displacement. “This is the Place" by Valeriy Taouk 
is a body of work which has been developed 
during and after his final VCE year under the 
mentorship of Eltham High School art teacher 
Lauren McNally. 

Nyora Studio Gallery is proud to be able to 
support and encourage young emerging talent. 

We are grateful to Emmy Mavroidis and family and 
Nyora Studio Gallery for their continued support 
of our students through this amazing prize and 
opportunity.

Student Enrolment Information
All families should have received a confirmation of enrolment information form.

We ask that you review all details in the form and if there are changes required to any of the 
information in the document (in relation to phone and address details, family occupation 
codes, student medical information, emergency contacts etc.) can you please note the 
changes required on the form and return it to the general office at reception@elthamhs.
vic.edu.au. 

We request that any changes required are returned to the General Office by the end of Term 
2, 23 June, 2023.

I am sure that you understand the importance of having up to date information on each of 
our students for a variety of reasons. 

Often if changes occur throughout a year, parents/carers forget this importance. We only 
find out that there has been a change in an emergency when we are trying to contact 
parents/carers and find it hard to get in touch.

I ask that you complete the process by the due date and thank you in anticipation of your 
support with this.

VINCENT SICARI, Principal

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL'S REPORT
 
Personal Property Policy
Link:https://elthamhs.vic.edu.au/documents/Information%20and%20Help/Policies/
Policy%20-%20Personal%20Property.pdf

Eltham High School encourages staff and students not to bring items of value to school, as 
damage to personal property brought to school is the responsibility of the owner.

The Department of Education and Training does not have insurance for personal property 
of staff, students and visitors. Eltham High School does not take responsibility for items of 
personal property that are lost, stolen or damaged at school or during all school activities, 
including camps and excursions. 

Photographing, Filming and Recording Students Policy
Link:https://elthamhs.vic.edu.au/documents/Information%20and%20Help/Policies/
Policy%20-%20Photographing,%20Filming%20and%20Recording%20Students.pdf

There are many occasions during the school year where staff photograph, film or record 
students participating in school activities or events, for example classroom activities, sports 
events, concerts, excursions, camps, etc. Eltham High School will use student images 
consistently with our obligations under the Child Safe Standards and our school’s Child 
Safety Policy.

The Photographing, Filming and Recording Students Policy on our school website informs 
how Eltham High School will collect, use and disclose photographs, video and recordings 
of students, and how parent/carer consent can be provided or withdrawn.

Tuesday 18 - Wednesday 19
•	Wind Ensemble Music Camp

Wednesday 19
•	Year 7 STEAM Experience at Edendale 	
	 Farm - 7A, B, C and D
•	NMR Boys Table Tennis

Wednesday 19 - Thursday 20
•	Concert Band Music Camp

Thursday 20
•	Year 7 STEAM Experience at Edendale 	
	 Farm - 7E, F and G
•	Year 8 Sport - The Edge Dance School
•	Year 8 Sport - Skate & Spin

Friday 21
•	Year 12 Formal at Leonda by the Yarra
•	Year 7 STEAM Experience at Edendale 	
	 Farm - 7H, J and K

Tuesday 25
•	NMR Senior Boys Soccer
•	Year 8 Information Night

Thursday 27
•	 Intermediate Girls Regional Badminton	
	 Competition
•	NMR Senior Boys & Inter Girls Badminton

Monday 31
•	NMR Inter Boys Netball

AUGUST

Wednesday 02
•	2023 Australian Maths Competition

Friday 11
•	NMR Year 8 Boys Soccer
•	Symphonic Band Workshop with Royal 	
	 Australian Airforce Band 2023

Wednesday 23
•	NMR Senior Boys Basketball

Wednesday 30
•	NMR Athletics
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Health Care Needs Policy
Link:https://elthamhs.vic.edu.au/documents/Information%20and%20Help/Policies/
Policy%20-%20Health%20Care%20Needs.pdf

At Eltham High School we work with families to ensure that clear plans and processes are 
developed and maintained to support students’ healthcare needs, either on enrolment or 
when a healthcare need is identified. A Student Health Support Plan for students who may 
need medical care or assistance will be prepared by the First Aid Officer in conjunction with 
the Sub-School (leader or coordinator) in consultation with the student, their parents, carers, 
and treating medical practitioners.

The Health Care Needs policy should be read with Eltham High School’s First Aid, 
Administration of Medication, Anaphylaxis, and Asthma policies.

FRAN MULLINS, Assistant Principal

PARENTS AND CARERS
 
Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability
Dear parents, guardians and carers,

Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data 
on School Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify 
information already available in the school about supports provided to students with disability. 
These relate to legislative requirements under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the 
Disability Standards for Education 2005, in line with the NCCD guidelines (2019).

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes:

•	 Year of schooling

•	 Category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional

•	 Level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching 
practice, supplementary, substantial or extensive.

This information assists schools to:

•	 Formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability 
in schools 

•	 Consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools

•	 Develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to 
improve educational outcomes for students with disability.

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan 
more broadly for the support of students with disability.

The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any 
testing process. The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way 
that no individual student will be able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all 
students is ensured. All information is protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, 
storage and disclosure of personal information. To find out more about these matters, please 
refer to the Australian Government’s Privacy Policy:

https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy

Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal:

https://www.nccd.edu.au

If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school. 

LOREN CLARKE, Curriculum, Data, Assessment and Reporting Leader

PARENT
INFORMATION

2023
Term Dates

Term 2:
Starts	 24 April

Finishes	 23 June

Term 3:
Starts	 10 July

Finishes	 15 September

Term 4:
Starts	 2 October

Finishes	 20 December  
(Dependent on Year level)
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2023 CSEF Applications
A reminder to families that applications for CSEF in 2023 close on the last day of Term 2 -  
23 June 2023.

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) provides payments for eligible students to 
attend activities like:

•	 School camps or trips

•	 Swimming and school-organised sport programs

•	 Outdoor education programs

•	 Excursions and incursions

If you applied for the CSEF at Eltham High School in 2022, you do not need to complete 
an application form in 2023 unless there has been a change in your family circumstances.  
Eltham High School will apply for the CSEF on your behalf.

You will only need to submit an application form in 2023 if any of the following changes 
have occurred:

•	 New student enrolments: your child has started or changed schools in 2023 or you 
did not apply at the same school in 2022 or

•	 Changed family circumstances: such as a change of custody, change of name, 
concession card number, or new siblings commencing at the school in 2023.

If applications submitted by the end of term are successful, funds will be made available to 
families during Term 3.

Payment Process and Closing Dates for Excursions and Activities via Compass
Camps, Excursions, and other school based activities that have a financial charge associated 
with them fall under the Extra-Curricular Items and Activities category of fees and are offered 
to students on a ‘user pays’ basis. They are offered in addition to the standard curriculum.

Cut off dates for payment and consent on Compass are set by the school to assist us in 
meeting our financial and duty of care requirements for each event. In support of meeting 
these obligations, we will not extend due dates for events or take late payments. 

Administration staff send an email to families when the event is published and a reminder 
email five days prior to the event closing date. Students are also reminded by their 
classroom teachers about events and when payment and consent must be received.  If 
payment or consent is not received by the due date, your child will be excluded from the 
activity and will be supervised by teachers at school.

If you have received CSEF funding and would like to allocate it towards a Compass Event, 
or have credit on your family statement that you would like to use, please contact Jacinta 
D’Avoine (Revenue Administrator) 9430 5118 or email accounts@elhamhs.vic.edu.au to 
arrange for the allocation to be processed. 

Please ensure that if payment is made via CSEF, credit allocation or an alternate method to 
Compass, please ensure that you consent via Compass prior to the closing date once the 
allocation has been made or payment has been receipted by the school.

If you are having issues accessing Compass, please contact the school for assistance. 
Thank you for your support with this matter.

CATHERINE ZERNA, Office Manager

GROUNDS COMMITTEE
COMMITTEE MEETINGS AND WORKING BEE DATES

2023
Working Bees

Sunday 4 June

Sunday 27 August

Sunday 15 October

We are always seeking new members 
for our Grounds Committee.

If you would like to get involved 
please contact Anna Panas via email: 

pan@elthamhs.vic.edu.au
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MIDDLE SCHOOL
 
Middle School Cross Country Ski Day (Year 8 & 9 students)
Do you like the snow? Never been but would like to try? Like to try cross-country skiing?

Year 8 and 9 students are invited to participate in a 1 day cross-country ski trip to Lake 
Mountain on Monday 24 July. No prior experience is required. 

The cost for the trip is $190, which includes transport, resort entry, ski hire and a 90-minute 
lesson. The trip will be run by Ross McKinnon, who is an experienced Outdoor Education 
teacher as well as a past member of the Lake Mountain Ski Patrol. 

Expression of Interest forms are available in hard copy from the Middle School Office. These 
Expression of Interest forms must be returned by the end of the school day on Thursday 
June 15. There are only 34 places available, and these will be allocated to the first 34 names 
drawn by ballot on Friday June 16. Families will be emailed on that day, and will be sent 
consent and medical forms as well as a gear list. The next 10 names drawn will go on the 
‘wait list’. 

To secure their place on this trip families need to complete payment on Compass by the 
end of the school holidays (midnight, Sunday 9 July). If the event needs to be cancelled due 
to weather or insufficient snow, a full refund will be available. Please contact Ross McKinnon 
in the Middle School Office if you require any further information.

ROSS MCKINNON, Middle School Team Leader

SENIOR SCHOOL
 
Year 10 Pathways Day – Monday 19 June
Monday 19 June is Year 10 Pathways Day. On this day you will begin the process of planning 
for your Year 11 subjects and course pathway for 2024 and beyond. 

This is a compulsory event for all Year 10 students. All Year 10 classes have been cancelled 
and instead you will participate in a course building program comprised of information 
sessions and activities.

Students are required to select their preference for KLA sessions to attend during period 
2 and period 4. There are six KLA’s to choose from. Please review the 2024 VCE subjects 
list attached to the Compass notification to assist in best selecting which KLA sessions to 
attend, then complete the KLA Presentations Form to key in your preferences from 1 – 6 
which is now due. Senior School will allocate you to sessions and they will appear on your 
Compass schedule.

The next steps in subject selection:

1.	 On Tuesday 18 July at 7:00pm, you and your family are required to attend the VCE 
Information evening which will follow on from the information presented in the Year 
10 Pathways Day. 

2.	 Year 10 students will then be allocated to a Year 10 Course Counselling session with 
a Senior School team member at a time between Monday 24 – Wednesday 26 July. 
This will appear on your Compass schedule.

Please contact your Year 10 Coordinator if you have any further questions.

GAT – Thursday 15 June
The GAT will be held on Thursday 15 June. All students enrolled in one or more VCE or 
scored VCE VET Unit 3–4 sequence will sit Sections A and B of the GAT, and for students 
enrolled in one or more VCE VM Unit 3–4 sequence will sit Section A.

Please note: all Year 11 and Year 12 classes have been cancelled for the day.

Year 12 Jumpers - Group Photo
A Year 12 group photo has been arranged for Monday 19 June at 1:15pm in the Showcourt 
and will be available for purchase though MSP Photography. 

Semester 1 Examinations
Congratulations to both the Year 11 and year 10 Students on their excellent participation 
in the examination period. Year 10 Exams will continue on Wednesday 14 and Thursday 15 
June.
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Year 10 CAT (Common Assessment Task) Redemption Session
In order to support our Year 10 students to achieve success in their studies and preparedness 
for VCE, Senior School is implementing a Year 10 CAT Redemption Session after school on 
selected Thursdays throughout the term, from 3:15pm - 4:25pm in Room 321/322. 

Year 10 students will be booked into this session if:

•	 They have missed a CAT in class due to being absent for either medical or school 
approved activities such as an excursion, camp, school sport, music or other extra-
curricular activities.

•	 The CAT that was submitted has not satisfactorily met the requirements of the task. 
In this case a redemption task will be given to provide another opportunity for the 
student to demonstrate their understanding of key knowledge and skills being 
assessed.

The CAT redemption session will appear on the student’s Compass schedule. We encourage 
students with part-time employment to allow for this when advising their employer of 
their availability. Please contact the relevant Year 10 Coordinator if you have any further 
questions.

Year 12 Formal
The Formal will be held on Friday 21 July at Leonda by the Yarra, commencing at 7:00pm.
Payment for this event covers will be in two parts:

•	 A non-refundable Deposit of $100.00 + Year 12 Formal Balance Payment $75 due 
Wednesday 12 July

•	 Total cost of the Year 12 Formal is $175
•	 Please contact the General Office to make arrangements for payment-plans. 

An additional event will be posted later this term to cover the cost of Year 12 End of Year 
Celebrations including final day breakfast, activities and Valedictory on Thursday 16 
November.

Key Dates

EVENT/TASK DATE(S) 2023
Year 10 Semester 1 Examinations Wednesday 14 - Thursday 15 June 

(rescheduled exams only)

VCAA- GAT examination- Unit 3/4 studies Thursday 15 June
Year 10 Pathways Day Monday 19 June
Year 10 classes resume Tuesday 20 June
Transition - Year 11 into 12, 2024 Subject Selection 
Assembly

Thursday 22 June

Year 10 Semester 1 classes finish
End term 2

Friday 23 June

Deadline for withdrawal of enrolments in VCE Unit 4 Monday 10 July

Senior School Year 9 - 10, 2024 Information Night
Enhancement Information Evening including VET 
(No KLA displays)

Thursday 13 July - 7:00pm

VCE (Year 10 - 11, 2024) Information Night
(KLA displays)

Tuesday 18 July - 7:00pm

Year 12 Formal at Leonda by the Yarra Friday 21 July 7:00pm – 11:00pm
Year 10 Course counselling & Enhancement studies 
approval

Monday 24 - Wednesday 26 July

AMANDA SALIBA, Senior School Team Leader
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CAREERS
 
Year 12 Early Entry Offers for 2024
Please find links to the early entry programs for 2024. It is very important that you look 
carefully at:

•	 Opening and closing dates for each program
•	 Eligibility
•	 Courses that can you access with your application
•	 Application details

https://www.acu.edu.au/study-at-acu/admission-pathways/acu-guarantee

https://www.latrobe.edu.au/study/aspire

https://www.swinburne.edu.au/courses/planning-your-future/early-entry-program/

https://www.vu.edu.au/study-at-vu/how-to-apply/special-admission-programs/vu-
guaranteed

https://federation.edu.au/future-students/study-at-federation/early-offer-program

https://www.rmit.edu.au/study-with-us/applying-to-rmit/local-student-applications/
access-rmit/early-offer

Year 10 Information Work Experience 2023
Work Experience will be held in Term 3 between Monday 4 – Friday 9 September
It’s never too early to start planning your 2023 placement so now is the time to think about 
what placement might best suit you. Keep an eye on Compass, the Careers website and 
the Newsletter for ideas and options.

Forms can be accessed through our Careers website at www.elthamhighcareers.com.au  
Use the “Workplace Learning link“ and select “Required documents". Alternatively they are 
outside the Careers Office next to the Drama room. There is the standard Placement Form 
along with a Transport/Accommodation Form, if necessary.

Forms need to be returned by Tuesday 29 August to the Careers Office or by email to  
pri@elthamhs.vic.edu.au

ROSS PRINGLE, Careers / Pathway Coordinator

MUSIC
 
2023 Music Fees
The Training Band and Training Strings Music Fees are now due:

Ensemble Fees were due for payment by 1 June 2023 and are now overdue.

Hire Instrument Fee, Percussion Equipment Fee, Choir or any outstanding fees are due for 
payment by 1 August 2023.

Hire Instrument Fee, Percussion Equipment Fee, Stage Band, Jazz Band, Choir or any 
outstanding fees are due for payment by 23 June 2023.

Payment of the Music Fees can be made by completing and returning a credit card form, by 
cash, BPay, credit card (over the phone by calling 9430 5118) or by cheque made payable 
to “Eltham High School”. If you make a payment via BPay please ensure you email our 
accounts@elthamhs.vic.edu.au advising that the funds paid are for music fees. If you do 
not email they may allocate the funds to other areas. 

If you do not know your BPay reference number or you would like to organise a re-payment 
plan please contact the school’s Revenue Administrator, Jacinta D’Avoine. Please note, 
music fees will appear on your family statement, not in the Compass Parent Portal. 

Please do not hesitate to contact Jane Nicholson in the Music Office if you have any queries.
Jane's telephone is: 9430 5127 or email: nio@elthamhs.vic.edu.au

Your prompt payment of the fees is appreciated. 

RICK KEENAN, Director of Music
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SPORT
 
Year 7 and 8 Sport Classes
We are excited to again offer elective excursions for Year 7 and 8 Sport classes, commencing 
in Term 3. Places are limited, so please be sure to consent and pay as soon as possible, if 
wanting to take part. 

Year 7 students can choose between a combination of Zumba and Pilates classes at the 
Eltham Leisure Centre, or professional basketball coaching provided by HoopCity Eltham.

Year 8 students have the option of dance lessons facilitated by The Edge Performers 
School, or the Skate & Spin excursion. The Skate & Spin excursion will be a combination of 
rollerblading at Skaters Roller Rink and Spin classes at Eltham Leisure Centre. The decision 
to alternate between these sessions is primarily driven by the availability of instructors at 
Skaters Roller Rink. 

The events are currently available on Compass, with consent and payment required by 
Friday 23 June (the last week of Term 2). Places are limited and allocations will be based 
on a ‘first in, best dressed’ policy. Interested students should pay and consent as soon as 
possible. In the event there is insufficient interest in one of the options offered, anyone who 
has selected this option will be advised and payment received will be refunded. 

Students who don’t select an elective excursion option for Term 3 will remain at school to 
complete normal Sport classes. 

Please note, students in the Volleyball Program aren’t able to opt-in to these excursions, as 
they are required at school during Sport lessons to complete the Volleyball Program. 

WILL STUBBINGS, Physical Wellbeing Learning Specialist 

STUDENT AGENCY AND GROWTH
 
Push Up Challenge Update 
On Thursday, 1 June, we launched the Push Up Challenge here at Eltham High School. It was 
great to see students and staff getting involved, trying to reach the daily goal of 90 push-
ups together throughout lunch. So far, 50 people have joined our team challenge and are 
working towards meeting the challenge goal, but also raising awareness for mental health. 
Only one week in, we have smashed our fundraising goal of $1000 out of the park, with 
over $1500 and counting. We are grateful to those who are getting involved, either through 
doing the challenge or supporting someone who is. 

Stay tuned for more updates next week!

NADIA DEVLIN, Student Agency and Growth Leader
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ART
 
Montsalvat Youth Photography Prize - 2023
Montsalvat is excited to engage with the world of photography and launch the 2023 
Montsalvat Youth Photography Competition. With a long and rich history in film and 
photography it’s time to inspire the next generation of emerging art and documentary 
photographers. 

Entrants are invited to explore the grounds, buildings, people and activities of Montsalvat – 
to capture its essence and bring their own imagination to the process! 

The Montsalvat Youth Photography Competition is open to young people aged 14 - 18, 
based in Victoria. We invite you to join this creative journey, to be inspired by Montsalvat’s 
stunning environment and contribute to the cultural program through your submission.

First Prize: $1000 sponsored by Future Leaders

The winner will have their work printed and framed by Montsalvat for display in the Barn 
Gallery for a three week exhibition slot.

Second Prize: $500 

20 shortlisted artists will be on rotational display on our website and screen in the Barn 
Gallery for a three-week digital exhibition. These works will additionally be catalogued 
and preserved by our friends, the Eltham District Historical Society providing a permanent 
display of work for young photographers. Yep, you will be a part of history!

Key Dates:
•	 Entries open: Monday 3 April 2023
•	 Entries close: Extended* Friday 8 September - Midnight 
•	 Finalists advised: Friday 15 September

The winners will be formally awarded their prize at Montsalvat on Sunday 1 October

Senior Arts Enrichment Tour 2024
The Arts Faculty is very excited to announce the confirmed dates for the Senior Arts 
Enrichment Tour to Sydney and the Shoalhaven for 2024 and the proposed itinerary.

Flying to Sydney on Friday, 15 March students will spend two nights in the historic Rocks; 
and a further two nights at Arthur Boyd’s iconic studio and property, Bundanon, located 
on the Shoalhaven River. After five amazing days of inspiration and creativity students will 
return to Melbourne on Tuesday 19 March, 2024.

We are calling for expressions of interest from Senior Art and Design students who will be 
studying an Art or Design Subject in Years 10, 11 or 12 in 2024.

This is an amazing opportunity for students to build their folios and immerse themselves 
in some profound artistic experiences. They will be visiting the studios of iconic Australian 
artists, touring major galleries and participating in a range of artist led workshops.

Places are limited to a maximum of 30 students. As we expect more applications than 
places, acceptance will be determined by written expression of interest, order of receipt 
and consideration of year level (priority will be given to Year 12s, 11’s and then 10’s). Forms 
are available from the General Office and should be returned along with a non-refundable/ 
non transferable deposit of $600 by Thursday 22 June. This will enable us to secure flights, 
accommodation and other bookings on this incredible trip.

The total cost is expected to be between $1,600 and $1,950 and is inclusive of flights, 
accommodation, all travel by train, bus and ferry, tours, workshops, entries, theatre tickets, 
art materials and meals.

For more information contact Lisa Foote at foo@elthamhs.vic.edu.au

The 2024 itinerary includes:
Visits to significant Australian artists’ studios and renowned galleries while exploring 
Sydney’s vibrant city and capturing it through drawing, painting and photography. We will 
visit the Shoalhaven region and stay at Bundanon the home of Arthur Boyd. The tour will 
address many of the requirements of VCE Study Designs as outlined by the VCAA.

Eltham High School is the first Victorian State Government school to enable its students 
access to the facilities at Bundanon, in the Shoalhaven region. A few of the proposed 
highlights include: 

•	 Life drawing at Brett Whiteley’s Studio;
•	 Chinese Brush Ink workshop  at the Chinese Friendship Garden;
•	 Tour of Museum of Contemporary Art and artist run workshop;
•	 Tour of the Opera House;
•	 Nightime theatre performance;
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•	 Visit to Art Gallery NSW to view TOPEXPRESS 2024- an exhibition of the top scoring 
Year 12 students in NSW;

•	 Tour of Arthur Boyd’s studio and residence;
•	 Workshops including painting, drawing, photography and printmaking in some of 

the most iconic places where significant Australian artworks have been created 
including painting landscapes where Arthur Boyd produced his most significant 
works of the Shoalhaven river.

Life Drawing Workshops Term 3
An art opportunity for Senior Arts Students and Staff
Eltham High School has collaborated with Nyora Studio Gallery in Eltham to offer our senior 
Arts students, Years 10 - 12, the opportunity to participate in a series of life drawing sessions. 

This is an amazing opportunity for students to further their practice and develop their skills 
and experience while addressing folio requirements.

The course is recommended for any student who is serious about building their art practice, 
is exploring the human figure through their folio work or is looking to build a strong folio for 
applications to further studies in the Arts.

Life drawing sessions will run outside of school hours at Nyora Studio Gallery and are 
facilitated by local artist and gallery director Emmy Mavroidis. Students will need to make 
their own way to and from the studio at 1 Nyora Road, Eltham.

Classes are available in six week blocks on a Monday or Tuesday at a cost of $230 dollars.  
This includes hire of models, all art materials and tutelage for the six weeks.

Monday sessions will run from 4:00pm- 6:00pm commencing on July 17 and continuing 
July 24, 31, August 7, 14 and 21.

Tuesday sessions will run from 5:00pm - 7:00pm on July 18, 25, August 1, 8, 15 and 22.

Places are limited to a maximum of 10 participants so register your interest with Lisa Foote 
foo@elthamhs.vic.edu.au ASAP so that you can be added to the event. Please state your 
preferred day to attend.

Year 7 Art Club - Thursday Lunchtimes in Room 613
Do you enjoy art and love being creative? Our Art club is an opportunity for Year 7 students 
to have a space to create and connect with other like-minded students.

We have planned some fun activities and will be on hand to teach students new skills.

If you have any questions contact Lisa Foote foo@elthamhs.vic.edu.au or just turn up on 
Thursday lunchtimes to Room 613 and don’t forget to bring your lunch.

Art Space for All Year Levels - Monday Lunchtimes in Room 613
This is for ALL Year levels who want to make art in a relaxed and supportive environment.

You are welcome to bring along your sketchbook and work on your own ideas, do work 
for your folio subjects or take advantage of access to materials and teacher support with 
building your techniques and ideas.

You don’t have to be great at art - if you enjoy being creative or want to create more art this 
space is perfect for you.

VCE Folio Workshops - Tuesday Lunchtimes in Room 613
VCE students of Art Creative Practice and Art Making & Exhibiting can work on their folios.

Students can take advantage of access to materials, gain further support and advice around 
the development of their ideas and practice and address some of the expectations around 
time that should be spent on folios as homework.

VCE Art students are encouraged to take advantage of the additional time and support 
available to them at school.

Eltham High Arts & Technology Instagram Account
Keep up to date about everything Arts and Technology including upcoming events, 
exhibitions, subject information, plus lots more.

You can join our account at elthamhs.arts.tech or you can access the account through the 
following link: https://www.instagram.com/elthamhs.arts.tech/

LISA FOOTE, Arts KLA Coordinator
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MATHS
 
2023 Australian Mathematics Competition
The Australian Mathematics Competition is one of the world's largest school-based 
mathematics competitions, providing feedback and enrichment to students across Australia 
and beyond. Hundreds of thousands of students compete across almost 40 countries! In 
2023, our students will have the chance to take part on Wednesday 2 August.
The competition is open to all interested students in Years 7 to 12. Any students who wish 
to take part must make sure they are entered by ‘opting in’ to the event on Compass, and 
paying the $8 competition entry fee. Check the Compass News Feed for ‘Opt-In Event 
Invitations’ and click for more information. 

The school entry deadline is Wednesday 26 July, and entries cannot be accepted after this 
date.

BRIONY TURNER, Maths Teacher

LANGUAGES
 
Bastille Day French Festival of Melbourne
A call-out to all Francophiles; pencil these dates into your calendar! 

The Bastille Day French Festival of Melbourne will transport you to a classic, wintry French 
town square and will mark the start of the celebrations in the lead up to France’s National 
Day “la Fête Nationale” (aka Bastille Day) which takes place every year on 14 July. 

A winter market will host an array of local French-Australian businesses, mouth-watering 
French cuisine, dazzling artists and performers, a ticketed program filled with Les Lumières 
talks, walking tours and master-classes. 

For those unable to attend in person, there will be an online program providing cultural 
conversations and music. 

When: Saturday 8 and Sunday 9 July

Where: Queen Victoria Market, Sheds C & D

More information / Tickets: https://www.bastilledaymelbourne.com/

Interested in Live French Theatre? 
Melbourne French Theatre is the only production company in Australia to present live 
theatre in the French language.

English subtitles made available above the stage. 

Click on the link below for more information about MFT’s upcoming farcical black police 
comedy: “Flagrant Délire”, playing in August this year.

https://melbournefrenchtheatre.org.au/current-show-flagrant-delire/

Bonne séance! 

Alliance Française de Melbourne’s French Pop-up
Keen to immerse yourself in more French culture and language? 

Consider visiting the Alliance Française de Melbourne’s French pop-up corner in Madame 
Brussels Lane! Live your best French life in the Paris-end of Madame Brussels Lane. 

Croissants, coffee, French reading hub, games events and conversation with native French 
speaking tutors. 

For more information, go to the Alliance Française de Melbourne: 

https://www.afmelbourne.com.au/events-live-french/pop-up/

CATHERINE CONSIDINE, Languages KLA Coordinator 
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ADDITIONAL NEEDS
 
Nillumbik Disability Inclusion e-Network 
The Nillumbik Disability Inclusion e-network shares news of local events, activities and 
opportunities of interest to the disability community.

To join the e-network, subscribe or call or text the Disability Inclusion team on 0438 277 428 
or email inclusion@nillumbik.vic.gov.au. 

Please click on the link below to see a full list of Nillumbik disability inclusion news and 
events. 
h t t p s : //m a i l c h i . m p/9 3 9 9 2 c 5 e d 0 07/n i l l u m b i k- d i s a b i l i t y - n e t w o r k- n e w s -
15717080?e=289c79a186

SUE PICKETT, Additional Needs Coordinator

WORKING BEE
 
EHS Working Bee
Our EHS Grounds Committee is always looking for new members. We’d particularly like 
to hear from anyone in the school community with experience or interest in helping us 
develop a strategic plan for the school grounds to guide our activities over the coming 
years.

If you'd like to get more involved with the school community and help with planning the 
school outdoor areas and gardens, please contact Anna Panas at pan@elthamhs.vic.edu.
au. Meetings are held on a Thursday evening at the school prior to each working bee.

Committee Meeting Date Working Bee Date

Thursday 17 August Sunday 27 August

Thursday 14 September Sunday 15 October

Thursday 23 November Sunday 3 December

ANNA PANAS, On behalf of the EHS Grounds Committee

CANTEEN
 
Canteen Announcements
Canteen would like to remind students that the best way to ensure that you get the 
Lunchtime Specials at lunch is to place a lunch order either before school or at recess. 

Canteen adjusts the quantity of the Lunchtime Special according to demand therefore the 
best way to ensure you don’t miss out is to make sure you have a lunch order. 

CAROLINA CONSTABLE, Canteen Manager
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STUDENT SERVICES
 
Parent Information Session – Nurturing Resilient and Independent Young People
Eltham High School has arranged for The Big Sister Experience to facilitate a workshop for 
parents and carers that focuses on learning strategies to encourage your young person to 
find a strong sense of identity. In addition, this session will give you as the parent confidence 
around establishing strong foundations that will enable your young person to build their 
resilience and flourish in secondary school. 

The delivery of this information session coincides with The Big Sister Experience facilitating 
workshops for the Year 9 students. The workshop is suitable to all parents and carers who 
have students at Eltham High. 

The Big Sister Experience have requested that your young people do not attend this online 
workshop with you. Further, this session will not be recorded. 

Date: Wednesday 14 June

Time: 7:00 - 8:00pm 

Location: Online (via Webex)

Cost: Free

Webex Details - Meeting link: https://eduvic.webex.com/eduvic/j.php?MTID=mcd568d2
fa73dc2cf79bd1f6235a45e5c

Autism and Neurodivergent Day - Sunday 18 June
Viewbank Tennis Club is hosting a 'Come and Try Day' between 10:00am - 1:00pm

Whether your young person has tried tennis before, is interested in learning a new skill, or 
want to have a bit of fun outdoors, this is a great opportunity to help them to get out on 
court.

•	 Courts closed to public during this time.

•	 Quiet space available

•	 Come dressed in whatever you feel comfortable in.

•	 Tennis racquets & balls provided.

•	 Experienced Coaches on hand to make sure guests with sensory needs get to 
experience Tennis in an environment tailored to their needs.

The club is accessible at 96 Rutherford Rd, Viewbank.

To Register please click HERE

Duration: 3 hours (participants may join in the whole session, or for the duration of their 
choice).

Amenities: Some Accessible amenities are available for use at the club. The club is 
accessible via the front entry.

For further information please contact info@viewbanktc.com.au

MADELINE KAMAMIS, Student Services Leader
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C
anteen A

utum
n M

enu Prices 2023 
 

H
ot Food 

W
arm

 Stuff 
C

ool Stuff 
Sandw

iches and W
raps 

 
 

 
 

H
ash B

row
ns (G

F) (V)          $1.50 
Sw

eet M
uffin                      $3.50 

Fresh Fruit (Piece)         $1.00 
H

am
,C

heese, Tom
ato Sandw

ich $4.50 
Pin W

heel                              $2.00 
Vegem

ite C
heese Scroll   $3.00 

B
anana B

read Slice        $2.80 
Egg &

 Lettuce Sandw
ich              $6.00 

G
arlic C

heesy B
read            $2.00 

H
ot Jam

 D
oughnut            $3.80 

Yoghurt Tub                    $3.00 
R

oast B
eef &

                                  
M

ustard Pickle Sandw
ich             $6.00 

D
im

s Sim
s (2)                       $2.50 

 
 

H
am

 &
 C

heese Toasty         $4.00 
 

Salad &
 C

heese R
oll                     $6.00 

Tom
ato &

 C
heese Toasty    $4.00 

W
eekly Lunch Specials 

H
am

 &
 Salad R

oll                          $6.00 
Egg M

uffin &
 R

elish             $4.00 
M

onday 
Pizzas                                                    $4.00 
Pepperoni &

 M
argarita  

C
hilli C

hicken W
rap                      $6.00 

B
acon Egg M

uffin &
 R

elish $4.50 
 

Plant B
ased C

hilli C
hicken W

rap$6.00                    
Sausage R

oll                        $3.80 
Tuesday 

Fried R
ice                                              $6.00 

(Vegan option available) 
Falafel W

rap (V)                             $7.00 
Spinach &

 R
icotta R

oll        $3.80 
 

Tandoori C
hicken W

raps             $7.00 
Vegan W

holem
eal Pasty      $5.00 

W
ednesday 

C
hicken Parm

igiana R
olls                   $7.00 

M
ushroom

 Parm
igiana R

olls 
B

LT (B
acon, Lettuce &

 Tom
ato)  $7.00  

M
eat Pie                                $5.00 

 
H

LT (H
aloum

i,Lettuce &
Tom

ato) $7.00 
B

eef C
urry Pie                      $5.00 

Thursday 
H

ot D
ogs w

ith C
heese                           

(Tom
ato Sauce included in Price)            $4.50 

 
Shepherd's Pie                     $5.00 

 
C

hicken &
 Vegetable Pie     $5.00 

Friday  
B

urgers- B
eef, C

hicken &
 Veggie       $7.00 

 
H

ot Soup (V)                         $6.00 
 

H
ot C

hocolate
                                        $ 2.50 

B
read R

oll                             $0.80 

  
   

  
  

  
  

  
 

H
ot Tea, C

hai Tea &
 C

offee
            $ 2.50 

N
achos                                  $6.00 

Full C
ream

 M
ilk &

 Soy available (V) 
Super N

achos                       $7.00 
 

Pasta Bake                            $7.00 
Sw

eet Things 
 

A
pple C

ake                        $4.00 
C

offee Scroll                   $3.80 
C

aram
el Slice                                $3.80 

 
 

 
 

Sm
arty C

ookies                 $3.80 
Straw

berry &
 C

hocolate 
D

oughnut                        $3.80 
H

edgehog Slice                             $3.80 
 

Lem
on Passionfruit Slice (G

F)    $3.80 
 

 Please be advice that the C
anteen does offer som

e G
luten Free Substitution Products for Lunch O

rders such as G
luten Free B

read, G
luten Free 

R
olls, G

luten Free W
raps, G

luten Free Pasta and G
luten Free Pies, G

luten Free C
hicken Tenders &

 G
luten Free B

eef B
urgers  

C
anteen is opened everyday at 8:45am

 for student and staff to place lunch orders for R
ecess or Lunch                     (V) = Vegan          
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We're looking for young people aged 12-25 to
volunteer at youthfest on sunday 10 september

 
Every September, Banyule Youth Services host a FREE festival
packed with activities & games, live music, food trucks, art,
freebies, and market stalls.

how you could get involved:
 

PERFORM: on one of our 2 stages. 
Whether you're a band, soloist, dancer, 
poet or comedian, all are welcome! 

VOLUNTEER: to support activities, hand 
out prizes and merch, or support festival 
goers. 

HOST A MARKET STALL: young artist or 
business owner? Sell your products! 

Banyule Youth Services is proud to acknowledge the Wurundjeri Woi-
wurrung people as traditional custodians of the land and we pay
respect to all Aboriginal and Torres Strait Elders, past, present and
future, who have resided in the area and have been an integral part of
the region’s history.

More information:
Call: (03) 9098 8000 
Email: jets@banyule.vic.gov.au

scan here to 
APPLY!

www.linktr.ee/jetsbundoora

Is your teenager struggling to attend school due
 to anxiety, depression or emotional distress? 

Be among the first to trial a new online parenting program designed to 
support parents of teens struggling with school attendance.

FIND OUT MORE:

pip-ed.web.app

Researchers from Monash University and Deakin University are offering parents a FREE online
parenting program designed to support parents of teenagers who have difficulty attending school
due to anxiety, depression, or emotional distress (sometimes called ‘school refusal’, ‘school can’t’, or
‘school phobia’). The program is being offered as part of a research trial.

A parenting self-assessment tool with 
personalised feedback
Up to 13 online modules with practical  
strategies to support your teen's mental 
health and school attendance
Complete weekly modules and work 
towards goals

What's included in the program?

What else is involved?
To help us evaluate the program, we'll ask you to complete two online surveys about your parenting
and your teen's mental health. We may also invite you to complete an interview about your
experience with the program. You'll receive a $20 gift voucher after completing the second survey,
and an additional $20 gift voucher if you complete an interview. 

This research has been approved by the Monash University Human Research Ethics Committee (ID: 32704).

you are the parent or guardian of a 
teenager aged 12-18
live in Australia
can read, write, and speak in English,
have regular access to the Internet. 

Who can take part?
You may be eligible to participate if:

The program is not recommended as a sole source of support for young people experiencing school refusal. We
recommend seeking professional support from a mental health or education professional alongside completing
this program. Although all parents are able to take part, please also note that the program content is not tailored for
parents of teenagers with  Autism Spectrum Disorder or intellectual disability. 

Contact: 
med-pip-ed@monash.edu

Some problems can build and 
grow until they feel too big to 
handle. That’s why it’s good to 
get help early, for yourself or 
for someone you know.
Talk to your friends, family, 
or teacher and NIP it in the bud.

Get other tips and tools to look 
after your mental health at 
headspace.org.au/nipitinthebud

got stuff
going on?

NIP it in
the bud!

got stuff
going on?

NIP it in
the bud!
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N U R T U R I N G
R E S I L I E N T ,

I N D E P E N D E N T
Y O U N G
P E O P L E

D E T A I L S

A B O U T

A S  S E E N  O N

Learn strategies to encourage your
young person to find a strong
sense of identity and give you as a
parent, confidence around
establishing strong foundations
that will enable 
your young person to 
flourish for 2023 and 
beyond. 
 

I N  T H I S  O N E - H O U R  P R E S E N T A T I O N ,  T H E  B I G  S I S T E R  E X P E R I E N C E  W I L L  T A K E
Y O U  T H R O U G H  T H E I R  K E Y S  T O  N U R T U R I N G  R E S I L I E N T ,  C O N F I D E N T  A N D

H A P P Y  Y O U N G  P E O P L E .  

@bigsisterexperience

@bigsisterexperience www.bigsisterexp.com1300 BIG SIS

WHERE:
ONLINE

WHEN
WEDNESDAY 14TH JUNE 2023

WHO

PARENTS OF ALL GENDERS 
& YEAR LEVELS

TIME 
7PM - 8PM

 
 

Nillumbik Youth
winter school HOLIDAY PROGRAM

Nillumbik Youth
winter school HOLIDAY PROGRAM

For more information and to register: nillumbikyouth.vic.gov.au/School-Holidays

Smartphone Film making
Workshop
Wednesday 28 June, 10am-4pm
St Andrews Community Centre 

Learn how to make a short film on
your smartphone with filmmaker
Marsalis Lam. 

Free for high school students aged
12-18

From Passion to Pro: Establish
Yourself as a Creative Professional
Thursday 29 June, 5:30-7:30pm
Eltham Training Site, 907 Main Rd

Are you a musician, artist or crafter?
Learn how to turn your hobby into a
paid gig. 

Free for young people aged 15-25

Cheap Flix: The Flash
Friday 30 June, 1:30-3:30pm
Hoyts Greensborough

For $10 catch the latest DC
superhero movie, popcorn and soft
drink included. 

For high school students aged 12-18

Drop In Youth Space 
Wednesday 5 July, 2-4pm
32-34 Elizabeth Street, Diamond
Creek

Join us for nintendo switch games,
board games, arts & craft, and have
your say on what the new Youth Hub
will look like. 

Free for young people aged 12-25

youth@nillumbik.vic.gov.au 0428 891 320

Contact us:

@nillumbikyouth
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DISCLAIMER: “Eltham High School does not endorse 
any company, organisation, service or product referenced 

in Community Announcements”

 

   

to our Annual Fundraiser 
Luncheon. 

 

On Sunday 18th June 2023  
At 12 PM for 12:30 p.m. 

To be held at St. Margaret’s Hall 
79-81 Pitt Street, Eltham. 
Entry contribution $25 

Entertainment! Musical item 
Eltham High School. 

Raffle +  sale of goods.  
Your support of C.A.V.E.’s work & 

The Judith Ireland Studentship 
Programme is appreciated. 

RSVP : Ann 9439 8879. 
or   Diana 9439 8565. 

Refugee Week is an opportunity for us to learn and celebrate the rich 
diversity of refugee communities around us. 

Join us at a workshop for young people (12-18 years old)  to hear the 
experiences of Mursal Sadat, a member of the Afghan National Women’s 
Football team who recently arrived in Australia as a refugee. 

You can also create messages of support to our refugee community at 
an art session run by Creative Wellness Melbourne.

Date:       Saturday, 24 June 2023
Time:      11am – 1.30pm
Where:  Mungga Artist Studios, Level 1 
  Ivanhoe Library & Cultural Hub
  275 Upper Heidelberg Rd, Ivanhoe

For more  information or to discuss individual access needs, please email 
Lisa King at lisa.king@banyule.vic.gov.au

Refugee experiences

Scan the QR code 
to book your spot


